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DRAFT BIODIVERSITY OFFSETS POLICY CONSULTATION 
  

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment on the draft Biodiversity Offsets 
Policy. 

A notable deficiency in the policy is in section 4.1, determining when offsets are 
required. That section discusses the hierarchy of avoidance, mitigation and offset, and 
identifying the preference for avoidance and mitigation over offsets. It also notes that 
significant impacts and unacceptable impacts are not synonymous. 
 
Where the policy falls flat, though, is in its discussion (or lack thereof) of significance. In 
an 11-page policy, the discussion of significance is mostly limited to two sentences: 
 

Under the EP Act, offsets will only be necessary where residual impacts can be 
considered. 'significant'. For further information about the assessment and 
approval of proposals under the EP Act, including what constitute a significant 
impact, refer to the NTEPA website. 

 
The policy should give guidance on significance. Unfortunately, it does nothing of the 
sort. The website not only offers no guidance on significance, one cannot even easily 
figure out from the website where to turn for such guidance. Since the technical 
application of the policy flows from the determination of significance, it is incumbent 
upon the policy to provide a robust description/definition of significance in relation to 
residual impacts, even if it is done so in relative terms. Residual impacts of the 
irreplaceable loss of a common ecosystem type, for example, may not be significant, 
while the residual impact for the irreplaceable loss of a critically endangered ecological 
community would be. 
 
Incorporating this notion of level of species/ecosystem vulnerability would also make 
the last paragraph of section 4.1 more accurate, adding to the parenthetical "for 
example the irreplaceable loss of endangered species ecosystems". 
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